
6 May 2013

Notice: Co-operative Bulk Handling Limited - proposed variation to 2011 Port Terminal Services Access Undertaking

CBH’s refers to the ACCC’s issues paper dated 30 April 2013 regarding CBH’s proposed variation to the Port Terminal Services Access Undertaking.

For the purpose of aiding the discussions and clarifying CBH’s intentions, below are CBH’s comments in relation to the specific questions raised by ACCC in the issues paper.
 

Removing the ability to set proxy bids
 

CBH’s rationale for deleting the ability to set proxy bids is similar to the reasons set out in Viterra’s submissions to ACCC dated 13 July 2012 regarding its proposed auction system.  The proposed limit on withdrawals makes it technically difficult to facilitate a proxy bid system and CBH considers that the time and expense it would incur in setting up a system would outweigh the benefits in bidders being able to submit proxy bids.  In particular, CBH considers that there is merit in all bidders thereby being required to attend to the auction so that “set and forget” bidding strategies are not implemented that may have the effect of driving premiums too high.  The changes, which are being proposed as a package, and in particular in relation to the removal of proxy bids are intended to moderate auction participant behaviour by encouraging more realistic starting demand and smoother reductions.

 

Lost Capacity – clause 10 of the Port Terminal Rules
 

It was not CBH’s intention to limit the grace period tolerances and Lost Capacity Fees to capacity acquired by customers at auction only.   The grace period tolerances and Lost Capacity Fees should apply to all capacity acquired by customers, including any capacity allocated via the Spare Capacity Process and the reference to “Auction Capacity” in the rule was inserted in error.   CBH proposes that clause 10 be re-drafted to remove the words “using Auction Capacity” from clauses 10.1(a), 10.1(b) and 10.2(a) of the revised Port Terminal Rules as per the attached revised version.

